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Prayer of the Week 

Dear God 

Thank you for helping us achieve our goals in life,   

Thank you for letting us be happy.  Thank you for  

all the feelings and all we have in life. 

Amen 

Maddison      

 

 

Headteacher Awards  

Mars: Ruby      Jupiter: Malaak     Saturn: Isabella     Neptune: Sienna 

What have we learnt this week: Class News 

Mars: We have been writing sentences, we have to use finger spaces between words.  We have a 

capital letter at the start and full stop at the end. 

Jupiter: We have learnt that Edith Cavell was a nurse in the First World War. There is Statue of her in 

Trafalgar Square in London.  We made a booklet about the ways we remember - Eric, Joseph and Ava 

Saturn: We have been learning about facts and opinions and how to identity the difference, in maths we 

are leaning about shapes and sqm2. We did PE in the hall where we did routines about leading, miming 

and copy. Elsie 

Neptune   We had a school trip to Audley End, we all dressed up in Victorian outfits, when we got there 

we took part in some activities that the servants would have done.  We acted like the maids.  It was so 

amazing to see everything.  Maddison and Matilda 

 

Neptune class visit to Audley End 
 
The children from Neptune class had a thoroughly enjoyable visit this week to Audley End.  On return to 
school the children wrote their thank you letters and reviews which are shared with you below. 
 
“When I was there I learnt that there was a big fire in the kitchen by the log burner in 1881.  I learnt that Mr 
Lincoln was the Butler of the house and was a very important person.  I learnt that they cleaned the rugs by 
beating it with a beater so the dust comes off. My favourite bit of this amazing trip was when we had to 
polish the plates and the shoes because it was fun and you could actually act like a Victorian servant.”  - 
Oliver. 
 
“I’ve never seen a house so big, one of my favourite rooms in the whole thing was the kitchen.  It was 
fascinating to visit the kitchen.  I liked it because there was so many pots and pans, the oven had so many 
parts to it.  I enjoyed learning about the food and how well the servants ate.  Thank you for letting us come, 
we had so much fun dressing up” – Beau 
 
“Thank you for having us at Audley End, it was really fun and I enjoyed all of it.  The activities were super 
fun as we go to work as actual servants.  I learnt a lot on Tuesday and some really weird things, like people 

Challenge, Creativity, Compassion: Create a pure heart in me – Psalm 51:10 

 

 

 

 

 

 



went to the toilet in bowls and maids had to clean it.  My favourite part in the house was learning about the 
bells because it’s quite cool how you could just ring a bell and get what you want.” -  Emma 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Neptune Class  

We are pleased to welcome Mrs Patten to our supply teaching team at Cavendish School.  Mrs Patten 

will be mostly teaching Neptune Class on Thursday and Fridays supported by Mrs Ward  

 

Children in Need 18th November 2022 

Thank you to all the children and staff that supported this years Children in Need charity day  .  We will 

announce the amount raised next week. 

 

 



Chistingle Service and Advent Fayre 25th November 

The Christingle service will take place at St Mary’s Church at 2.15pm and followed by the much missed 

Advent Fayre -  All welcome.   

 

 

Mars and Jupiter Class Christmas Nativity Play – Wednesday 7th December at 9.30am 

The children in Mars and Jupiter class have started to rehearse and learn the songs for this years 

Nativity Play called “It’s a Baby”.  There will be a performace for parents and carers on the Morning of 

7th December.   We will send home 2 programmes nearer to the date and these will be used as your 

tickets on entry. 

Community Pantry @ St Marys Church 
Reverend Mark has advised that the Cavendish Community Pantry is now up and running from the church.  
The church doors are open from approx.10am to 4pm. Please take what you need and leave what you can.  
Should you need any further financial assistance please contact Reverend Mark. 
 
 
GUITAR / PIANO LESSONS - Up Beat Tuition 

Dear Families - we have space starting at half term for guitar or piano lessons at Cavendish Primary School. These are taught 

one2one on Thursday afternoon during the school day. The lessons are £18 per half hour lesson and payable termly (half term 

payments are accepted).  

If you would like to take a space on these lessons or for more information please contact 

info@up-beat-tuition.co.uk or message 07834628470  

PTFA Events and News 

 

The Christmas fayre will be held in the school after Christingle service on 25th November 2022 
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25th November - Afternoon Christingle Service followed by Christmas fayre in school 

7th   December - “It’s a baby “Mars and Jupiter class Nativity production 9.30am 

15th December - Christmas Dinner day 

16th December - End of term Church service – 1.15pm.  2pm collection of children from Church. 

 

School Term and Holiday dates 2022/2023 

Autumn Term 

PD Days  Thursday 1, Friday 2 September 

Children Start Monday 5 September 

Half term  Monday 24 October to Friday 28 October 

Last day  Friday 16 December 

 

Spring Term 

PD Day  Tuesday 3 January 

Children Start Wednesday 4January 

Half term  Monday 13 to Friday 17 February 

Last day  Friday 31 March 

 

Summer Term 

PD Day  Monday 17 April 

Children Start Tuesday 18 April 

Half term  Monday 29 May to Friday 2 June 

Last day  Thursday 20 July 

PD Day  Friday 21 July 

  

 

  

  

 


